
August 13, 2018 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

P.O. Box 47250 

Olympia, WA 98504-7250 

Re: Dockets UE-171087 and UG-171088 

2018-2019 Biennial Conservation Plan Compliance Filing  

Exhibit 3: Program Details; and  

Exhibit 4: Measures, Incentives & Eligibility Updates for Q2 2018 

Dear Mr. Johnson, 

Attached are Puget Sound Energy’s (“PSE’s”) revisions to its Energy Efficiency Exhibits 3 

(Program Details) and Exhibit 4 (Measures, Incentives & Eligibility) for Q2 2018. The revisions 

in both exhibits demonstrate PSE’s consistent application of continuous improvement to 

adaptively manage a dynamic marketplace, ensure that offerings meet customer expectations, 

and clarify participation qualifications. As part of its routine update practice, PSE made grammar 

improvements, and corrected spelling and punctuation errors (which for the most part, appear in 

the detailed measure tables, where acronyms are more likely to be used). 

Other improvements and revisions include, but are not limited to: 

Exhibit 3 

In Q2, PSE: 

 Clarified product classifications in the Single Family Existing measure types, and

removed “electronics” from Section C of page 15, as this classification consisted only of

the advanced power strip, which is only offered on a direct-install basis,

 Added clarifying language to the Home Energy Assessment and Contract Alliance

programs,

 Clarified some Events Team terms and Education funding tactics, and

 Made significant revision to the Net Metering and Production Metering sections.
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Exhibit 4 

 

In Q2, PSE: 

 Adjusted incentive levels on various LED lamps in the Retail program and removed 0.95 

EF water heaters in the Single-Family Space/Water heat program, due to the products’ 

cost-ineffectiveness, 

 Corrected the EF (Efficiency Factor) value indicated for natural gas Tankless Water 

Heaters in the Space/Water Heat program, 

 Removed retail advanced power strips, due to cost-ineffectiveness, 

 Removed the electric line-voltage thermostat in the Multifamily Retrofit’s natural gas 

offerings, 

 Clarified and updated qualifications and incentives for the Commercial Upstream 

incentive pilot, and 

 Completely revised eligibility and payment discussions in the Net Metering program. 

 

Consistent with WAC 480-109-110(3), PSE provided its Conservation Resource Advisory Group 

(“CRAG”) with mark-up versions (to enhance references to updates) of the Microsoft Word 

documents on July 13. As of the date of this filing, PSE has received no comments or questions. 

 

Please contact Chris Schaefer at (425) 456-2932 or Chris.Schaefer@pse.com for additional 

information about this filing.  If you have any other questions, please contact me at (425) 456-

2142. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon Piliaris 

Jon Piliaris 

Director, Regulatory Affairs 

Puget Sound Energy 

PO Box 97034, PSE-08N 

Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 

425-456-2142 

Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 

 

 

 

cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel 

 (lisaw4@atg.wa.gov) 

 

Attachments: 

Exhibit 3: Program Details 
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